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Happy Valentines 
Day! 

 

Birthdays 
February 

 
Joan Willis{2-2}, 
Val Baldwin {2-7} 
Stephany Wilcox {2-13} 
Stefanie Lusko {2-19} 
Jared Lusko {2-21} 
Michelle Wilcox {2-22}  
 

Happy Valentines Day!! 
 

It was great to see so many people at our January 25th general 
meeting.  Thank You for your support. 
 
The ride meeting went longer than expected.  We may change to 
having two meetings and planning six months at a time.  It’s going 
to be another busy and fun summer!!! 
 
Over Memorial Day we will be riding to visit Woody’s Pig Roast in 
Waitsville, WA.  We may visit GWRRA Chapter L’s Desert Spring 
Fling in the Tri-Cities.  We’ll also ride some of the fun roads in the 
region.  We will be staying overnight in Biggs, OR.  It was dis-
cussed that we would leave Saturday and come back Sunday.   
Some of us will be staying until Monday.  If you would like be a 
part of this ride and reserve a room, please contact me, Bobbi 
Dunn at bobbidunn@comcast.net.  The ride will be lead by Ed 
Douglas. 
 
The Teddy Bear Tour is coming up fast.  Schwans has agreed to 
again provide the ice cream for the after event Ice Cream Social.   
 
Don’t forget, when you’re out shopping, to ask the store manager 
if they would be willing to donate something to our event.  Let me 
know if you need the “letter to businesses” and/or Teddy Bear 
Tour Fliers. 
 
Contact your local fire station, police, paramedics or medical facil-
ity.  Find out if they would like some Teddy Bears and how many.  
Give the Contact name, address, phone number and numbers of 
bears to me, so we can make sure the bears are distributed cor-
rectly! 
Take Care & Ride Safe 
Bobbi Dunn (ACD) 

Chapter News, February Edition 2004, Volume 1 Issue 2 
 Becky Wilcox , Editor 

G O L D  W I N G  T O U R I N G  A S S O C I A T I O N  C H A P T E R  “ P ”  

Poverty Bay Wings 

From Your Assistant Chapter Director... 
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February already?  It’s been a month, 
give or take, since we all made those 
NEW YEARS RESOLUTIONS.  And I 
know you’ve all stuck to your guns and 
are still doing them faithfully??? Well, 
maybe not all of them, some of 
them?  OK different subject.  
 
Unfortunately, I’m doing this before we 
have our annual ride calendar meet-
ing, but by the looks of our home cal-
endar, it will be a short meeting.  Be-
tween Memorial Day and Labor Day, 
which as we all know is “Washington’s 
good riding season” ,there isn’t a 
whole lot of weekend space left.  We 
do have to schedule a few Honey Do 
days in there too. 
 
There usually isn’t anyway out of the 
Honey Do List unless, it’s your honeys 
idea to do something else. Painting, 
weed pulling, lawn mowing, pruning, 
edging, all that necessary home own-
ership stuff.  If you were to stop on a 
nice day, the iced tea is usually al-
ways available along with other impor-
tant refreshments, and if it was men-
tioned how nice it was and I sniveled 
just at the right time, we might say to 
heck with it and go enjoy the rest of 
the day with you. 
 
I make jest of the ride schedules and 
the honey do list but try and remember 
that it is almost impossible to do all the 
rides. Not only the time but the money 
commitment.  As GWTA we (Chp.P) 
and all the other chapters have our fa-
vorite things to do plus most of the 
other GWTA chapters have a ride that 

they host for the rest of us to attend. 
This is just a small part of the motor-
cycling community; there are 
GWRRA functions, AMA functions 
HOG functions and the list contin-
ues, throughout the world of motor-
cycling.  
 
Then besides the rides, and the 
honey do’s, most of us have  families 
so, there’s always the birthdays, an-
niversaries, get together, and what 
ever else comes up.  I try to maintain 
that families come first, but I can al-
ways go to these family  functions 
and come home from them on two 
wheels.  
 
Our motorcycle is our toy, our hobby; 
it doesn’t always have to be ridden 
on those nice warm days. It can stay 
home, and we can always take the 
car to wherever we need to go.  I’ll 
attempt to smile every so often to let 
you know I’m enjoying myself what-
ever we might be doing in the CAR 
 
Be Wise be Careful 
Mike 

From Your Ride Guide…. 
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Sunshine Corner... 
 

 A bit of this and that,  
 
First I would like to wish A happy March an-
niversary to: Dale & Chom Smith {3-20} & 
Don & Joan Willis{3-22}.   
Next I would like to wish a Happy March 
Birthday to Karen Housley{3-2}, Melissa 
Wilcox Freeman{3-6}, & Bobbi Dunn{3-21}.  
 
As always if I have missed anyone please 
let me Know at GL1200JH@ aol.com.  
 
I Know it is A little Bit Passed Christmas but 
I got This the other day and thought I would 
pass it on :  
 
'Twas the night before Christmas, And not 
until Spring, 
Would an engine be running, not even a 
Wing 
The bikes are all sleeping, They're covered 
and warm 
Batteries are tended, nylon covers their 
form 
 
My Bro's were all nestled snug in their beds, 
While visions of new chrome danced in their 
heads 
And I in my doo-rag, bike jacket and boots, 
Out shoveling snow, and dreaming of 
scoots 
 
Then from the horizon there came such a 
clatter, 
My shovel I dropped, what could be the 
matter? 
Away up the hill, I slogged through the 
snow, 
Looked up at the sky; where'd all that noise 
go? 
 
A throb from the heavens like straight pipes 
so hearty, 
Gave summer's good thoughts, a loud bik-
ers' party 
 

Here are February’s Trivia ques-
tions.   Bring your answers to the 
February general meeting.  If 
your answers are picked from the 
hat and you answered them both 
correctly, you will get a free 
breakfast. 
 
(1) What year did Mount St. 
Helens erupt? 
 
(2) How many confirmed 
deaths resulted from the erup-
tion? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
January’s questions & answers: 
We now know it as Tacoma Motor 
Sports.  Before Tacoma Motor Sports 
it was known as Tacoma Honda.  
What was this Tacoma motorcycle 
store known as before it changed it's 
name to Tacoma Honda? 
Highland Honda     
 
What were the names of the 2 Hin-
shaw boys?  One took over the motor-
cycle dealership in Auburn.  One 
started the Auto dealership in Auburn. 
Burke ran the M/C Store and his 
brother Paul ran the auto dealership 

Trivia Questions 
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When, what to my wondering eyes should 
appear, 
But a Hog Ultra Classic, Red trailer in rear 
 
With a little old rider, so lively and quick, 
I knew in a moment it must be St Nick 
More rapid than Crotchies his Ultra came on, 
As he whistled, and shouted, and sang out 
this song;  
 
"Now, Harley! Now, Big Dog!  On Now Vul-
can! Now Injun! On Suzu, you screamer! 
To the top of the porch! To the top of the wall! 
 
Now RIDE away! RIDE away! RIDE away 
all!" 
 
As small bikes that from the semis do fly, 
When they meet with the air blast, aimed to 
the sky 
So up to the house-top that Ultra it flew, 
With a trailer of goodies, and ole' St Nick too 
 
And then, in a twinkling, I heard on the roof, 
The rumble and thunder of pipes that gave 
proof 
I ran to the house, boots thumping around, 
And in came St Nick all bearded and round 
 
Dressed all in black leather, from do-rag to 
boot, 
His chaps were all tarnished with road grime 
and soot 
A T-bag of goodies he'd flung on his back, 
And he looked like a peddler just opening his 
pack 
 
His shades -- how they twinkled! His do-rag 
how scary! 
With chains intertwined, through skulls that 
were cherry! 
His droll little mouth had done many a row, 
So the beard of his chin was as white as the 
snow 
 
The stump of a pipe he held tight in his teeth, 
The smoke had a strange smell; it gave him 
relief! 

Sunshine Corner Cont’d….. 
He had a broad face and a large fat beer 
belly, 
That shook, when he laughed like a bowlful 
of jelly 
 
He was tattooed and plump, a right jolly old 
rider, 
So I offered a cold Bud, thought what could 
be righter? 
A wink of his eye as he downed that cold 
beer, 
Gave me to know I had nothing to fear 
 
He spoke not a word, but went straight to my 
ride, 
And fixed it with Chrome, Horsepower and 
Pride! 
And giving the peace sign with bikers' good 
cheer, 
Took off for his Ultra rumbling anear 
 
He sprang on the saddle, his gloves on the 
bars, 
A wheeley he threw, then off to the stars! 
I heard him exclaim, as my chest swelled 
with pride 
Merry Christmas to all, and to all a good 
ride!  
 
Something else to think about.  
 
The next time you hear a politician use 
the word "billion" casually, think about 
whether you want that politician spend-
ing your money.  
A billion is a difficult number to compre-
hend, but one advertising agency did a 
good job of putting that figure into per-
spective in one of its releases:  
A billion seconds ago, it was 1959.  
A billion minutes ago, Jesus was alive.  
A billion dollars ago was only 8 hour & 
20 minutes, at the rate Washington 
spends it.  
 
Till next time . Ride safe, Jo 
 

 



SO YOU THINK YOU KNOW EVERYTHING? 
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A dime has 118 ridges around the edge.  
A cat has 32 muscles in each ear. 
A crocodile cannot stick out its tongue.  
A dragonfly has a life span of 24 hours.  
A goldfish has a memory span of three seconds.  
A "jiffy" is an actual unit of time for 1/100th of a second.  
A shark is the only fish that can blink with both eyes.  
A snail can sleep for three years.  
Al Capone's business card said he was a used furniture dealer.  
All 50 states are listed across the top of the Lincoln Memorial on the back of the $5 bill.  
Almonds are a member of the peach family.  
An ostrich's eye is bigger than its brain.  
Babies are born without kneecaps. They don't appear until the child reaches 2 to 6 years of age.  
Butterflies taste with their feet.  
Cats have over one hundred vocal sounds.  
Dogs only have about 10.  
"Dreamt" is the only English word that ends in the letters "mt".  
February 1865 is the only month in recorded history not to have a full moon.  
In the last 4,000 years, no new animals have been domesticated.  
If the population of China walked past you, in single file, the line would never end because of the rate of 
reproduction.  
If you are an average American, in your whole life, you will spend an average of 6 months waiting at red 
lights.  
It's impossible to sneeze with your eyes open.  
Leonardo Da Vinci invented the scissors.  
Maine is the only state whose name is just one syllable.  
No word in the English language rhymes with month, orange, silver, or purple. On a Canadian two dollar 
bill, the flag flying over the Parliament building is an American flag. 
Our eyes are always the same size from birth, but our nose and ears never stop growing.  
Peanuts are one of the ingredients of dynamite.  
Rubber bands last longer when refrigerated.  
"Stewardesses" is the longest word typed with only the left hand and "lollipop" with your right.  
The average person's left hand does 56% of the typing.  
The cruise liner, QE2, moves only six inches for each gallon of diesel that it burns.  
The microwave was invented after a researcher walked by a radar tube and a chocolate bar melted in his 
pocket.  
The sentence: "The quick brown fox jumps over the lazy dog" uses every letter of the alphabet.  
The winter of 1932 was so cold that Niagara Falls froze completely solid.  
The words 'racecar,' 'kayak' and 'level' are the same whether they are read left to right or right to left 
(palindromes).  
There are 293 ways to make change for a dollar.  
There are more chickens than people in the world.  
There are only four words in the English language which end in "dous": tremendous, horrendous, stupen-
dous, and hazardous  
There are two words in the English language that have all five vowels in order: "abstemious" and 
"facetious."  
There's no Betty Rubble in the Flintstones Chewables Vitamins.  
Tigers have striped skin, not just striped fur.  
TYPEWRITER is the longest word that can be made using the letters only on one row of the keyboard.  
Winston Churchill was born in a ladies' room during a dance Women blink nearly twice as much as men.  
Your stomach has to produce a new layer of mucus every two weeks; otherwise it will digest itself.  
....................Now you know everything. 
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1/25/2004 GENERAL MEETING MINUTES 
VISITORS: (Bobbie Dunn) Ron & Joni Ge-
hring - “V”, Bill & Connie O’Rourke - “V”, Frank 
& Diane Taber - “V”, Terry & Cheryl Bartley - 
ASD, Sandy Svik - “D”, Calvin & Evelyn Car-
roll - “L”, and Donald Stockton - visitor & new 
member of Chapter “P”. WELCOME, Don!!! 
 
SUNSHINE: (Jo Hunt) January: One anniver-
sary - Bob & Gloria Duvall - 46 years, and 4 
birthdays - Gloria Duvall, Bob Duvall, Elisa 
Pullman, and Donnie Willis. 
 
WEBMASTER: (Mark Morrison) He is making 
more updates to the website.  Any one taking 
photos, please e-mail them to him so he can 
put them on the website.  He is putting any 
news articles and teasers on the front page.  
Long rides will be posted in the next couple of 
weeks. 
 
STP (Seattle to Portland Bicycle Run): (Kevin 
Roach) He has asked for a new route for 
Chapter P for this year.  He is hoping for the 
Spanaway to Tenino run but has not heard 
anything from Jerry Weltner, State STP Coor-
dinator.  In February, Kevin will need names of 
those wanting to participate.  In March, he will 
then need t-shirt sizes for those signed up.   
 
RIDE GUIDE: (Mike Wilcox)  
The January Green Freeze was a good run.  
He and Becky even rode their bike it was that 
nice.  The 2nd and 3rd parts to the Green 
Freeze will be in February and March.  You 
can still sign up for them in February or in 
March and still get credit for all 3 times.   
                           
There will be a Ride Meeting today after the 
general meeting to decide where we are going 
for rides this year.  Bring your ideas along with 
snacks and drinks to the Chapter P Club 
house at 12:00. 
 
New GWTA State calendars are now avail-
able.   
 
June 11th, 12th & 13th is the ride to Lynd, 
Washington for the Combine Demolition Derby 
and then off to Coulee for the laser light show 
and back.  We will stay in Ritzville for the first 
night and Coulee for the second night.  Mike 
has rooms reserved, so contact him for prices 

and reservations. 
 
July 1st-5th is the GWTA State Rally in Win-
throp, Washington.  Mike has rooms reserved 
at the Sportsman Inn in Winthrop.  Please 
make your reservations now because rooms 
are filling up fast.  If the Sportsman is full, 
there may be rooms left at the Idle-a-While. 
 
As you attend rides or are at a bike shop, 
please pick up fliers for rides to share with the 
chapter.   
 
Mike will be putting a trivia question in each 
newsletter, please send your answer to him.  
You may win a free breakfast at the next gen-
eral meeting. 
 
The trike endorsement for your driver’s license 
is free through June 30th.  Most licensing bu-
reaus have not charged for the endorsement, 
but a couple have.  By getting the endorse-
ment before June 30th, you will be grand fa-
thered in and will not have to take the Trike 
Rider’s Safety course and the written trike test 
that will be mandatory after June 30th. 
 
GWTA DRILL TEAM: (Sandy Svik)  
Call them to join the team or to attend one of 
their “play days”.  If your group wants to have 
their own “play day” in your parking lot, the 
Drill Team will try to schedule a “play day” just 
for you (provided your location is suitable for 
the practice).   
 
The state of the Drill Team this year is good.  
All are healthy.  Dale Smith from Chapter P is 
not longer a rookie.  He and his 1800 are do-
ing just great.   
 
The Wings of Gold (GRRA) have stepped 
down this year.  They may come join the 
GWTA Drill Team. 
 
The Spaghetti Dinner and Auction will be held 
at the Criminal Justice Training Center as 
usual. The money raised from the dinner and 
the auction goes to help defray costs for ho-
tels, gas and broken bike parts from the occa-
sional oops.  Auction items can be delivered 
to a Drill Team member or you can call a Drill 
Team member and they will pick it up. 
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The 3 Pass Blast sponsored by Sound Rider will be 
offered again this year.  You can sign up any time 
and you have 6 months to do it in.  You must be le-
gal: #1  have a valid driver’s license with the motor-
cycle endorsement, #2  you must take a break in the 
morning, have lunch, and take an afternoon break, 
#3 keep your gas receipts to prove you were really 
on the ride and to prove you didn’t speed. 
 
 3 RIVERS MALL BIKE SHOW - (Evelyn Carroll) 
February 27th - 29th.  Friday night at 9:00 p.m., the 
bikes on into the mall for display.  Sunday, when the 
stores close, your bikes can be taken out.  You will 
receive a free photo of you and your bike for partici-
pating.  Hotel rooms are $59.00 for 1 bed per night.  
See Evelyn and Calvin for reservations.  There will 
be a no host dinner Saturday night.  At the mall, they 
will have so one making balloon animals.  Also 
Longview Motorsports which has now joined Pro 
Motor Sports is advertising the lowest prices on 
tires.   
 
 STATE GWTA HAPPENINGS: (Terry & Cheryl 
Bartley)  
The Oregon State Rally flier is out.  The Rally will be 
held in Sunny Valley, OR this year. 
 
TABER’S PRECISION CYCLE: (Frank Taber) - Just 
wants everyone to know that HE has the best prices 
in town,.   
 
CHAPTER P NEWSLETTER: (Becky Wilcox) There 
is a new deadline for articles, recipes, etc.  It is now 
due by the general meeting date.  Otherwise, it will 
be held for the next newsletter. 
              
BASKETS FOR DRILL TEAM AUCTION: (Donnie 
Willis) We will donate 2 baskets to the GWTA Drill 
Team for the Auction.  We are making baked goods 
for the baskets.  Items to be included in the baskets 
need to be brought to the social on March 4th and 
then we will take the baskets to the auction.  
 
RAFFLE TICKETS:  
See Mike and Becky Wilcox for raffle tickets to sell 
for GWTA Gold Rush.  The winner gets a new Gold 
Wing.   
 
See Bobbi Dunn for Teddy Bear Tour raffle tickets to 
be sell .  The Winner will get the collector’s Harley 
Davison Scooter. 
 

 

FEBRUARY BUSINESS MEETING:   The business 
meeting will be at Bobbi’s and we will inventory 
items left for the Teddy Bear Tour. 
 
TEDDY BEAR TOUR: (Bobbi Dunn)   
The grand prize will be a 2 night stay at the Fort Ca-
sey Inn.  Tickets and fliers are now available.  Bobbi 
has letters typed to give store manager for dona-
tions.  She also has the letter and the flier on a CD if 
you want one.  May 6th is the deadline for getting 
prizes. 
 
The contest for the Teddy Bear Tour logo was voted 
on at this meeting and was won by Becky Wilcox.  
We voted and approved to have T-shirts for the 
workers to be made with the new logo. 
 
February 22nd, we will ride to Boehms Chocolates to 
speak to the owner about donating to the Teddy 
Bear Tour again this year.  It was terrible when we 
went to Boehms last year.  He forced us to take a 
tour of the factory and made us eat samples of the 
chocolate.  :>) 
 
Bobbie asked for volunteers to be focals in 5 areas: 
(Here are the volunteers for those areas.) 
1. Ride checkpoints - Mike and Becky Wilcox  

2. Registration Setup - Bobbie Dunn and Connie 
Brown  

3. 50/50 Ticket Sales - Donnie Willis and Bud 
Brown  

4.  End of Event - Robin Ricketts and Gloria Duvall 
5. Door and Silent Auction Items - Bobbi Dunn 
I f you would like to volunteer in one of these ar-
eas, please give the focal a call or email them. 

 
FEBRUARY SOCIALS: The socials will be held a 
Mickey O’Reilly’s in Tacoma at  6:00 on Thursdays.   
 
CHIP BAG: Julie Banham’s name was drawn this 
time, but she was not present.  Now the bag has 
$35.00.   

 
50/50 WINNER: Today’s winner was Connie 
O’Rourke.  She won $68.00   

1/25/2004 GENERAL MTG MINUTES Cont’d 



Jack took a long look at his speedometer before slowing down:  
73 in a 55 zone. Fourth time in as many months. How could a guy get caught so often?  
When his car had slowed to 10 miles an hour, Jack pulled over, but only partially. Let 
the cop worry about the potential traffic hazard. Maybe some other car will tweak his 
backside with a mirror. The cop was stepping out of his car, the big pad in ! hand. Bob? 
Bob from Church? Jack sunk farther into his trench coat. This was worse than the com-
ing ticket.  
A cop catching a guy from his own church. A guy who happened to be a little eager to 
get home after a long day at the office. A guy he was about to play golf with tomorrow.  
Jumping out of the car, he approached a man he saw every Sunday, a man he'd ever 
seen in uniform.  
"Hi, Bob. Fancy meeting you like this."  
"Hello, Jack." No smile.  
"Guess you caught me red-handed in a rush to see my wife and kids."  
"Yeah, I guess." Bob seemed uncertain. Good.  
"I've seen some long days at the office lately. I'm afraid I bent the rules a bit , just this 
once." Jack toed at a pebble on the pavement "Diane said something about roast beef 
and potatoes tonight. Know what I mean"  
"I know what you mean. I also know that you have a reputation in our precinct." Ouch. 
This was not going in the right direction. Time to change tactics.  
"What did you clock me at,"  
"Seventy. Would you sit back in your car please?"  
"Now wait a minute here, Bob. I checked as soon as I saw you. I was barely nudging 
65." The lie seemed to come easier with every ticket.  
"Please, Jack, in the car."  
 
Flustered, Jack hunched himself through the still-open door. Slamming it shut, he 
stared at the dashboard. He was in no rush to open the window. The minutes ticked by.  
Bob scribbled away on the pad. Why hadn't he asked for a driver's license?  
Whatever the reason, it would be a month of Sundays before Jack ever sat near this 
cop again. A tap on the door jerked his head to the left. There was Bob, a folded paper 
in hand Jack rolled down the window a mere two inches, just enough room  
for Bob to pass him the slip.  
 
"Thanks." Jack could not quite keep the sneer out of his voice.  
Bob returned to his police car without a word. Jack watched his retreat in the mirror. 
Jack unfolded the sheet of paper.  
How much was this one going to cost? Wait a minute. What was this?  
Some kind of joke? Certainly not a ticket. Jack began to read:  
 
"Dear Jack,  
Once upon a time I had a daughter. She was six when killed by a car. You guessed it a 
speeding driver. A fine and three months in jail, and the man was free. Free to hug his 
daughters ,All three of them. I only had one, and I'm going to have to wait until Heaven 
before I can ever hug her again. A thousand times I've tried to forgive that man. A thou-
sand times I thought I had. Maybe I did, but I need to do it again.  
Even now.  Pray for me.  And be careful, Jack, my son is all I have left."  
"Bob"  
 
Jack turned around in time to see Bob's car pull away and head down the road. Jack 
watched until it disappeared. A full 15 minutes later, he too, pulled away and drove 
slowly home, praying for forgiveness and hugging a surprised wife and kids when he 
arrived.  

Life is precious. Handle with care.  
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           Hi, I’m Ed Douglas and as I am a relatively new member to Chapter “P” this is a 
brief introduction for those of you curious for more information. 
 
           I was born and raised in Bremerton, I was in the Army and spent a little over two 
years stationed in Hawaii as a Fixed Cryptographic Equipment Repairman working in a 
comm. center. I’ve spent six months on the east coast, (New Jersey), spent some time 
in California and visited many other places, however I’ve never found anyplace that I 
would rather live than right here in the Northwest, we have some of the most beautiful 
riding country in the world. 
 
           After I got out of the military, I went to work at Keyport Naval Station and retired 
from there in 1995 after 23 years working in electronics. During the last few years be-
fore I retired I worked evenings at Pfeiffers Goldwing Accessory Shop and when it was 
bought by Taber’s Precision Cycles in 1996 I went to work for Taber’s full time. What 
could be better I spend just about all of my time around Goldwings either riding them or 
working on them. 
 
My last two 1500 Goldwings I bought after an insurance company had written them off 
and I rebuilt them, my current wing a 2000 1500SE I painted myself because it was 
something that I’d never done before and always wanted to do. 
 
           Several years ago I developed an interest in personal computers and started 
building my own, I’ve built many PC’s since then and working on them and with them 
has become a bit of an addiction. 
 
           I have two children Mike and Cindy and Cindy has blessed me with four grand-
children, the oldest being thirteen. OK, I’m starting to feel old now, on to other things. 
 
           I got my first M/C when I was 15, a Yamaha 80 and I’ve been hooked on M/C’s 
ever since then. I got my first Goldwing in 1988, a new 1987 Aspencade and I’ve had 
nothing but Goldwings ever since, in my opinion they are the finest engineered, most 
trouble free M/C ever built and Oh My, there are so many toys and shiny’s available for 
them. 
           I’ve been a member of GWRRA since 1988 although I haven’t been an active 
member for many years now. I’ve known several members of GWTA “P” for quite 
awhile but never joined or attended events. I went on a ride with “P” last August to 
Leavenworth and I’ve been at most of the “P” rides and events since then. It’s been 
great to find a group of people that have so much fun riding and getting together, so 
much so that I joined GWTA and I’m now a member of The Purple People, Chapter “P”.  
I’m looking forward to a full year of fun and riding with all of you. 
 
Ed Douglas     

 

NEW MEMBER ARTICLE 



WHITE CHOCOLATE FUDGE  
2 Cups Sugar  
3/4 C. Sour Cream  
1/2 C. Margarine (not whipped - I use Imperial)  
12 Oz. White Chocolate, Coarsely Chopped (I use Wilton)  
7 Oz. Jar Marshmallow Crème  
3/4 C. Chopped Pecans  
3/4 C. Chopped Dried Cherries or Apricots  
Combine sugar, sour cream and margarine in heavy saucepan. Bring to full 
rolling boil, stirring constantly. Continue boiling 7 minutes over medium heat or 
until candy thermometer reaches 234 degrees, stirring constantly to prevent 
scorching. Remove from heat. Stir in chocolate until melted. Add marshmallow 
crème, nuts and cherries. Beat until well blended. Pour into greased pan. Cool 
at room temperature, then cut into squares. 

RECIPES!!!.... 
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Orange Spice Salmon with Spaghetti Squash  

 
Ingredients:  
2 tablespoon dark brown sugar  
2 tablespoon grated orange rind  
1 teaspoon five-spice powder {if you can't find it in the store you can make your 
own from equal parts cinnamon,cloves,fennel seeds, aniseed, and black pep-
per}  
1/4 teaspoon salt  
1/4 teaspoon black pepper  
3 cups cooked spaghetti squash  
cooking spray  
4{6oz} salmon fillets, skinned  
4 teaspoon Dijon mustard  
 
Instructions:  
Preheat oven to 450 degrees  
 
Combine first 5 ingredients in a bowl. Combine 2 teaspoon sugar mixture and 
squash, combine lightly. Arrange squash in a greased 11x7 inch baking dish. 
put salmon on top, brush with mustard.  

         
Sprinkle with remaining sugar mixture. bake 15 min, or until fish flakes easily 
with a fork. 
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February 2004 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

March 2004 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 
Chapter Social 

Mickey O’Reilly’s  
 in Tacoma 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
 
 

9 10 11 
 

12 
Business Meeting 
at Bobbi Dunn’s 

13 14 
 
 

15 16 17 18 19 
Chapter Social 

20 21 
Chp V Green Freeze 2 

22 
Chapter P  

General Meeting 
Followed by Ride 

to Boehm’s 
Chocolates 

23 24 25 26 
Chapter Social 

27 28 
Chp L Mall Show 

29 
Chapter L Mall 

Show 

      

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 
Chapter Social 
The Brick Yard 

In Tacoma 

5 
 

6 
Chp. D, Spaghetti Feed & 

Auction 
Chp. Y Mall Show,  

7 
Chp. Y Mall Show,  

Valley Mall 
 

8 9 10 
 

11 
Chp. P Business 
Meeting at Robin  

12 
Chp. C Mall 

Show, 
Everett 

13 
Chp. C Mall Show, 

Everett 

14 
Chp. C Mall Show, 

Everett 

15 16 17 18 
Chapter Social  

19 20 
Chp. V 

Green Freeze III 
Auburn  

21 22 23 24 25 
Chapter Social 

26 27 
Officers Meeting 

Ellensburg 

28 
Chapter P’s Meeting 

is Canceled 
We will be going to 
Chapter S meeting 

in Mt. Vernon 

29 30 31    



D e s t i n a t i o n  F r i e n d s h i p  

List Your For Sale Items Here! 
Just  contact  your  Newslet ter  edi tor  to  add those hot  

for  sa le  i tems here  and to  our  web s i te .  
Winter is here and it gets very cold outside. The homeless are  
In need of socks. I crochet hats and gloves for them, but socks are 
needed.   If the feet get cold the whole body is cold. 
Please donate if you can.  Thank you,  Connie O’Rourke  (253-661-
3195) 

 

Support those who support us 
Visi t  

 
Taber ’s  Precis ion Cycle 

Just  of f  the Highway in Gorst  
4231  Olympic Ave.  W,   Bremerton,  WA  360-405-1664  

 
Hinshaw’s  Motorcycle  Store  

Just  of f  Hwy 16,  near  the Supermal l  
16``  W.  Val ley  Hwy. ,  Auburn,  WA  253-249-7180 

 
Crazy Larry ’s  Motorcycle  Accessories 

8024 So. Tacoma Way, Tacoma, WA   253-588-8155 

Poverty Bay Wings Newsletter 
Becky Wilcox, Editor 
4911 E. 72nd St. 
Tacoma, WA 98443 

WE’RE ON THE WEB 
WWW.PBWINGS.ORG 

Gold Wing Touring Associat ion 
Chapter  “P” 

Invi tes  You and Your Riding 
Friends to  our  Breakfast  Meet ing 

every  4th Sunday 
8 :00  am Breakfast  

9 :00  am Meeting at  the 
Puyal lup Eagles  


